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There are several things you can count on in life as a broadcaster:

death, taxes, and the need to file biennial ownership reports in odd-

numbered years. But now you can scratch the last one (at least for

the time being).

On July 29, 2025, the Media Bureau of the Federal Communications

Commission (FCC or Commission) issued a Public Notice granting an

18-month waiver of the requirement for broadcasters to file biennial

ownership reports on Form 323 or 323-E. The waiver excuses

broadcasters from having to file their 2025 reports by the December

1, 2025 deadline.

The Public Notice cites comments submitted in response to the

Commission’s “Delete, Delete, Delete” proceeding arguing that

complying with the biennial ownership filing requirement is costly and

burdensome with no offsetting public benefit.

The new deadline for filing biennial ownership reports is June 1,

2027 ... or until further notice.

Wiley’s seasoned Media Practice has a deep bench of attorneys with

extensive experience counseling broadcasters on the FCC’s

ownership rules and advocating for their interests before the

Commission. If you have any questions, please contact the Wiley

attorney who regularly handles your FCC matters or the authors of

this alert.


